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1. Proposal for adding formats to outsourced cataloging.    

When back in 2002 we made a decision on limiting outsourcing cataloging

materials to three formats only-books, audio, and video materials, that

decision has proven a wise one and remained pretty much valid till today. As

of now all PINES libraries that outsource their cataloging have done

basically materials in the said three formats.

However as cataloging online electronic resources in all formats will become

more common in our libraries, I would like to propose that we add more

formats for outsourcing cataloging. To start with, I would like to add

electronic format of books, audio (including playaways), and video materials

(including streaming videos).

2. Do we want to implement longoverdue as it is written in PINES policy after we upgrade to 2.1 in January?    

As per previous Executive Committee approvals, the policy is to have items converted to longoverdue at 180 days. It was also voted for this to be a PINES wide policy.


We now have the capability to make this happen but before we do we need to make sure the implications of doing this are going to render the results you want. Since many libraries use a collection agency we need to make sure the process is going to work well with them.  Most libraries send patrons to collections if items are not returned between 45 and 60 days overdue. Some libraries manually mark these items lost and bill the patron at that point. Some libraries leave the items checked out to the patron and the collection agency adds the value of the items plus processing fees to the total amount that the patron owes.


The collection agency has different ways to charge libraries for their services. One way is to charge a flat fee for referring the patron, plus an additional percentage when items are returned or money is paid on the account.  Another way is a flat fee per referral.


If we implement the process at 180 days as policy states, this could cause problems for libraries that pay the collection agency a flat fee plus a percentage of materials returned or money collected. The collection agency will not be able to tell whether the item was returned or marked longoverdue at 180 days and is likely to bill the library for materials that were marked longoverdue as items returned.

If we implement the process at 180 days as policy states, libraries that are manually marking items lost when referring them to the collection agency will not be able to take advantage of the longoverdue process.  Items marked lost are not still checked out to the patron so the system will not see them as needing to be marked longoverdue.

10 YES

1 NO

3. Should we add the patron library card number to email notifications? 

We have had a request to get the patron's library card number added to their email notices. It would be easier and faster to locate patrons if their number is included on the reminder. 

7 YES

9 NO

Also, on the email notices, can we add the wording "do not reply to this email?" Even though the reminder says patrons can call us or renew online, I get lots of replies for renewals.

14 YES

1 NO


